Dear Parents.

I am so excited to be the principal of Poland Community School! I started teaching at Poland Community School in 1999 and have taught grades three through six as well as Title I Math. I was an assistant principal before I became the principal in July of 2022. We are a Pre-K to 6 school with approximately 435 students. We are also fortunate to house the Functional Life Skills program in our building.

My goal is to put the "Community" back in Poland Community School. I am honored to work with such a dedicated, talented group of educators and amazing students. Whether their job is to prepare food, greet you at the window, clean the building, or assist students and teachers, the adults at PCS have the best interest of your child in mind. Both the assistant principal and I have so many exciting things planned!

Although there will be decisions made that may be unliked, I assure you those decisions will always be made with your child's best interest in our minds as we try to work within school policy and in accordance with the school board. I encourage you to please use open communication with your child's teacher first and address any concern at the lowest level possible. I wholeheartedly believe that every adult at PCS is here to help your child grow both socially and academically.

Our goal is to create lasting relationships with families and the community. Which is why you will notice an increased invitation into our school. If you have time to come in to volunteer and share a unique talent, or want to help in a classroom, please let us know. Each person can help our school grow in a number of ways. If you would like to become a substitute teacher, we are always looking for adults who are willing to be guest teachers for the day.

As always, if you have questions or concerns at the leadership level, please feel free to email me or call the school. I may not be available at that moment, as my goal will be to be present with students, but I will make it a point to return calls and emails in a timely manner. I look forward to working with you, your children, and your family,

Brandi Comeau
Poland Community School Principal